*Senate Committee*

COMMITTEE MINUTES for

TRANSPORTATION
Date: February 2, 2022 Location: RM 116

Convened: 2:00 PM
Adjourned:  2:50 PM

Attendance Roll Call:

Present: Senators Brown-CH, Dickey-VC, Smith, J.-RM, Bisignano, Driscoll,
Giddens, Klimesh, Koelker, Lykam, Rozenboom, Shipley, Taylor, T.

Absent:

Excused: Senator Zumbach

Transportation Meeting 2-2-22 2:00

Senator Brown Called the meeting to order at 2:00 in room 116.

Roll Call was taken by the committee secretary. Senator Zumbach is excused until he
arrives.

Senator _Shipley made the motion to approve minutes from last meeting on
1/26/2022. Minutes approved.

Distribution of Subcommittee Assignments was made to the members electronically.
Senator Brown advised the committee would have a presentation from the lowa
Department of Transportation focusing on the 2021 Road Use Tax Fund Study.
Senator Brown introduced Motor Vehicle Enforcement Chief Ryan Ridout.

Chief Ridout shared information about his background and his key focus for the 97
Certified Peace Officers that make up Motor Vehicle Enforcement.

Senator Brown introduced lowa DOT Director Stu Anderson.

Director Anderson shared information about his role and distributed the 2021 Road
Use Tax Fund Study to the members of the Transportation Committee. He referenced
the study throughout his presentation.

Senator Brown recognized Senator Klimesh for questions of Director Anderson.
Senator Koelker was recognized by Senator Brown for questions of Director
Anderson.

Senator Brown recognized Senator Smith for questions of Director Anderson.
Senator Brown recognized Senator Bisignano for questions of Director Anderson.
Senator Brown recognized Senator Shipley for questions of Director Anderson.
Senator Brown recognized Senator Dickey for questions of Director Anderson.
Senator Brown recognized Senator Rozenboom for questions of Director Anderson.
Senator Brown asked for any other business to come before the committee. Seeing
none, Senator Shipley motioned to adjourn at 2:50 pm.

Senator Waylon Brown

Theresa Hildreth, Committee Secretary






